



UFTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes

Contact address: 14 White Hart Lane, Ufton, Leamington Spa, CV33 9PJ

Email ian@account-able.co.uk Telephone: 01926 612986

Minutes of the Meeting of

Ufton Parish Council

held in The Village Hall, Ufton

at 8.00pm on Tuesday 7th January 2014
1
Record of members present
Parish Councillors: Cllr. Baldwin (Chairman),






Cllr. Crowther (Vice Chairman), Cllr. Burrows,






Cllr. Tayler, Cllr. Van Kesteren, Cllr. Stevens (WCC)






Members of the Public: 3
2 
Apologies for absence
Cllr. Sheepy, Cllr. Wilkinson

3
Acceptance of apologies
Yes

4
Declaration of Interest
None
5
Dispensations


None

6
Open Forum
Mrs Ingham said Sarah Brooke-Taylor had accepted her invitation to attend the Parish Council Surgery at 10.30am on 25th January to talk about the savings that could be made by group-purchasing heating oil. She also noted that the visiting Library service would end on 27th January next; Cllr. Crowther agreed to write a letter of thanks.

As part of the 100th Anniversary of the commencement of WW1 Mrs Ingham would be researching via the Ufton News local stories that relevant; the church had already provided her with a valuable archive of those who had served during the conflict.

Cllr. Burrows was pleased to announce that the 30mph signs had now been replaced on Ufton Fields, but the ivy had still not been removed.

Mr Shepherd had spoken with Mr Critchley who had kindly acceded to his request to trim the bushes and trees adjacent to streetlight # 6; he had already thanked him, but councillors also expressed their thanks to Mr Critchley for his prompt actions.

Mr Shepherd said that owing to recent incidents it was necessary to remind all parishioners of the need to keep dogs on the lead near sheep as they represented a grave danger to ewes ready for lambing. At Cllr. Baldwin’s request Mrs Ingham agreed to include the matter in the next issue of Ufton News and Cllr. Van Kesteren said she would contact Warwickshire Wildlife Trust in connection with irresponsible owners in the Nature Reserve failing to clear up after their pets.
Mrs Broom had reported that 2 street lights were not working in St Michael’s Close, which would be reported to Eon once their identification numbers were known.

Cllr. Baldwin would contact Katrina, the PCSO in connection with the ongoing difficulty in obtaining a working, calibrated speed gun.

WCC/SDC Representative reports

Cllr. Stevens reported that WCC’s budget targets would be set at the end of February. Various political groups were looking at economies in recognition of the large amounts that were spent on Adult Care and Safeguarding Children Care. A 2% increase in Council Tax might ne necessary, because although the Government was considering ring-fencing grants for counties it was not clear how much would be available for Warwickshire. Regrettably there would have to be redundancies.
The lack of Core Strategy was a potential bonanza for developers and SDC had yet to announce their proposed sites for Travellers’ Pitches. The previous evening’s meeting on housing development in Long Itchington had been attended by some 100 people and Bishop’s Itchington Parish Council are aware of a proposal for 200 houses to be constructed in their area.

Some areas of the County are ripe for energy development via an alternative to fracking whereby underground coal reserves are burnt and the resultant gas harvested, but there are concerns over the potential danger of containing fires once pumped oxygen is ignited.

There was no SDC representative in attendance, but Cllr Baldwin had received a copy of a letter that Cllr. Spencer had sent to the chairman of Kenilworth and Southam Conservative Association offering his resignation with effect 17th January because as a Warwick resident he would be precluded from standing for re-election.  

7
Approval of Minutes
The draft Minutes of 3rd December 2013 were approved as a true record. Proposed Cllr. Burrows, seconded Cllr. Van Kesteren and signed by the Chairman.  
8
 Matters Arising
8.1
Gypsy site consultation. No further information had been received.

8.2
Broadband update. No further information had been received, nut Cllr. Burrows had been advised by Sky that their service was now available in the village.

8.3
HS2 Update. Cllr Crowther had contacted HS2 by telephone in connection with issues raised by the Hybrid Bill, but had been informed that engineers were still looking into the matter. Cllr. Tayler agreed that heavy traffic passing through the village could create a nightmare scenario at the roundabout; there were several issues that needed to be addressed, particularly as there would be a compound at each end of the tunnel through Long Itchington Wood. Cllr. Crowther would draft the Parish Council’s response for other councillors to comment upon and the final document copied to the County. (It has since been announced by the House of Commons Standing Order Committee that the consultation period has been extended by an extra 17 days to 10th February). 
In response to a query, Cllr. Baldwin agreed to provide Cllr. Crowther with a map of Ufton’s parish boundary.

9
Planning Matters
Cllr Baldwin had been informed that the Posher Farm application was still under consideration

10
Finance
10.1 
The following invoices were presented for payment:


Mrs Ingham: 

Printing of January Ufton News + stamps
£27.84

Eon


Street lighting




£66.26


Cllr. Baldwin had been informed by Jayne Saunders that Eon were chasing her for payment of the 
June, September and December quarters (apparently she had not informed them that she was no 
longer Parish Clerk).  Cllr. Crowther said he would contact them immediately and pay off the arrears.

10.2 
Councillors discussed the 2014/15 Ufton Parish Precept document that had been distributed prior to 
the meeting and agreed to leave the Precept at £6,520 (subject to a Council Tax Reduction Grant of 
£230), but increase Revenue Expenses by £530 and 
Capital Expenses  by £500 via a Street light 
reserve.  The revised document would be distributed to councillors to be approved by email so that 
SDC could be notified before the 31st January deadline; proposed by Cllr. Tayler and seconded by 
Cllr. Burrows.
Cllr. Tayler thanked Cllr. Crowther for his contribution whilst the Council was without a Parish Clerk and also wished to thank Mrs Ingham and her distributors for the excellent work they did via Ufton News in keeping villagers informed.

11
Correspondence.

SDC had provided a copy of the notice of the Further Electoral Review; Cllr. Baldwin would place it on the village notice board.

Mike Crowther had forwarded three additional items of correspondence from WCC:


(i)
Details of the Warwickshire Minerals Plan update


(ii) 
Details of the gritting routes (passed to Cllr. Burrows)


(iii)
Details of the 2013/14 Winter Service Snow Warden Scheme (to be given 
to Cllr. Wilkinson).

12 
Items for next Agenda


WWI 2014 Anniversary village events

Annual Parish Meeting

Update on the Village Emergency Plan
13 
Date of next meeting. Tuesday 4th February 2014
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 21.25hrs
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